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April 17, 2017

TO: Honorable John Whitmire, Chair, Senate Committee on Criminal Justice
 
FROM: Ursula Parks, Director, Legislative Budget Board
 
IN RE: SB1290 by Creighton (Relating to access to criminal history record information by an

emergency communication district.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Government Code to allow an emergency communication district to
obtain criminal history record information from the Department of Public Safety for certain
persons. The bill would also prohibit an emergency communication district from disclosing
criminal history record information except in a criminal proceeding, on court order, or with the
consent of the person who is the subject of the criminal history record information. The
Department of Public Safety indicates that the costs to implement the provisions of the bill could
be absorbed within existing resources.

The bill would take effect September 1, 2017.

Local Government Impact

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 405 Department of Public Safety
LBB Staff: UP, KJo, AI, FR, JGA
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